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[Model letter to part-time faculty member not being reappointed; optional for PTF1, required for PTF2 and PTF3]

[Date]
Dear _________:

The contract between Wayne State University and the Union of Part-Time Faculty requires that, by a specified time in advance of each semester, 70% of part-time faculty must by notified of their “reappointment, reduced appointment, or non-reappointment”  (Article XVI.A.7).

In compliance with that obligation, this is to notify you that we do not currently expect to extend to you an offer of employment for the upcoming semester because [INSERT REASON FOR REDUCTION IN WORKLOAD HERE*]. This may change, of course—as you know, there is a great deal of variability in higher education—but this is our current expectation.

[Do not include for PTF1] Employees whose appointments have been reduced or who have not been reappointed may visit and use libraries with regular borrowing privileges and shall have full use of the University email system.

Please note that we are not, at this time, forecasting our hiring in subsequent semesters. Each semester, we will attempt to hire the best part-time faculty candidate(s) consistent with meeting all of our contractual obligations.
Thank you for all that you have done for Wayne State University.

rev. 10/24/17
Explanatory Notes
Text in brackets and boldface [example] in the template shown above must be replaced with appropriate text or deleted.
Article XVI.A.7 of the UPTF agreement provides the following deadlines for notifying bargaining unit members of subsequent appointments/reappointments.

Units will notify at least 70% of Employees of reappointment, reduced appointment, or non-reappointment by April 30 for the following fall, December 5 for the following winter, and April 1 for the following spring/summer semester. If such a notification is rejected by an Employee, the unit has no obligation to notify additional Employees.
Article XVI.H.5 of the UPTF agreement utilizes the same deadlines for notifications of reduced employment or non-reappointment with respect to Compensation for Course Cancellations:
Employees informed of reduced employment prior to April 30 for the subsequent fall semester and prior to December 5 for the subsequent winter semester and prior to April 1 for the following Spring/Summer semester shall receive no compensation.
*Article XVI.D.1 of the UPTF agreement provides those circumstances that allow reductions of workload (including not being reappointed):

a. Elimination or downsizing of a department or program, a decrease in courses due to changes in course offerings, or a reduction in the number of courses or sections offered in the applicable semester or academic year to the extent that there are no courses or sections in the relevant pool or pools.

b. Creation of new full-time or graduate teaching assistant positions that absorb existing courses taught by Part-time Faculty.

c. Reassignment of a course or courses to a full-time faculty employee or a graduate teaching assistant

d. Cancellation of a course(s) due to under-enrollment.

e. Poor performance by the Part-time Faculty Member, as evidenced by student evaluations, classroom observation(s), documented failure to meet the standards of the unit, or the faculty member’s failure to correct a performance problem identified in an evaluation conducted pursuant to Article XVII. Student evaluations alone shall not be used as the exclusive basis to deny, reduce, or subsequently cancel an appointment.

f. Other bona fide and relevant reasons, for example (but not limited to), harassment, discrimination, substance abuse.
Article XVI.I of the UPTF agreement states, with respect to PTF2 and PTF3:

Employees shall be given written notice of the effective date of any reduction in workload as soon as possible after the decision is made. The notice provided by the Employer shall include the reason(s) for the reduction and shall include language regarding privileges as indicated below.
“Employees whose appointments have been reduced or who have not been reappointed may visit and use libraries with regular borrowing privileges and shall have full use of the University email system.”
